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FROM THE PRESIDENT  

“State of the Lodge” Message

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

The state of our Lodge is STRONG and continues to 
grow stronger as the days go by. When I took over as 
President in January 2016, my Board of Directors and 
I were tasked with many difficulties, both socially and 
financially. Over the past year, we made some difficult 
decisions. However, I am pleased to report that we are 
taking the Lodge in the right direction and overcoming 
some of the shortfalls we faced.

Throughout the past few years the Lodge has been 
faced with many unexpected financial burdens. We 
had to replace the elevator, replace the heating and air 
conditioning, fix the roof, and had numerous unforeseen 
expenditures occur, from broken pipes to fixing the front 
door. This left the Lodge in financial disarray.

In addition, I was faced with handling many situations 
that were creating, in large part, the financial strains the 
Lodge was experiencing. For example, Labor Committees 
were not paying on time or not paying the correct amount. 
And the largest financial strain I faced was that our Club 
continued to fail financially. I am proud to say that many 
of these issues have been addressed and corrected, 
strengthening the Lodge’s financial position. All Labor 
Committees are paying the correct amounts, most Labor 
Committees are paid in full for their membership, and 
the ones who are not paid in full are working with us.

Finally, some difficult decisions were made about 
the Club. Over the past year, I, along with the Board 
of Directors, realized that the Club was financially 
burdening the Lodge to the point that we could no longer 

by Andy Maybo  |  amaybo@dc-fop.org

(continued...)
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sustain the subsidy we had been providing for many years. Just as an 
example: the Club made $85,000 in 2016 and paid out over $115,000 
in salaries. This doesn’t even include Club expenses, daily operating 
costs, and fees/taxes. The Lodge subsidized this difference year after 
year. Unfortunately, our Club has faced many hurdles over the past 
years, which has resulted in these losses. With fewer officers going to 
court in the morning, our breakfast hours took a major hit. Then, all of 
the nearby construction has further limited parking around the Lodge 
and lunch and dinner began to suffer more. Although the bar was still 
doing a decent business on Thursday and Friday nights, the restaurant 
portion of the Club was failing. Realizing that we had to subsidize the 
Club over $100,000 a year with money from dues, the decision was 
made in 2017 to close the restaurant and just keep the bar open only 
on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.

I have always vowed as President to have the best interest of the 
membership at heart. I couldn’t continue knowing that so much 
money was going into the restaurant when so much of our membership 
never utilizes it. The decision to close the restaurant came with some 
devastating and heartbreaking result. We had to terminate two of our 
long-term employees here at the Lodge. Amparo and Rosario –who 
had been with us for over 25 years each – had their job positions 
within the Lodge eliminated, unfortunately. This was difficult for us all, 
but they still return on occasion to work banquets and special events.

With the changes to the restaurant and bar, the Lodge is saving an 
enormous amount of money and I’m proud to say we are starting to 
show a profit from the Club for the first time in years. We are now 
exploring the possibility of serving a very basic menu while the bar is 
open.

I do want to publicly apologize to our members who have been directly 
affected by the decision to close the restaurant. Every day we had some 
extremely loyal members who visited the lodge to eat breakfast, lunch 
and/or dinner. The fact that we had to close the restaurant directly 
affected you, and you have my deepest apology.

I find it necessary to report to the membership that because we had 
to make such drastic decisions, one decision that I personally made 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  (cont.)
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FROM THE PRESIDENT  (cont.)

was to sell the FOP Lodge #1 president’s car. I could not morally or 
ethically drive around in a Lodge vehicle knowing I had to terminate 
employees that had over 25 years each with the Lodge. I sold our 2008 
Dodge Charger for $9,000, which was put right into the operating 
budget. I will utilize my own vehicle and continue to cut every cost 
I can to be fiscally responsible to the membership. This is a promise I 
made in the beginning of my presidency and one that I will continue to 
follow. Before answering any question, I always ask myself, “How does 
this benefit the membership?” The only vehicle the lodge currently has 
is our extremely old Dodge 15 passenger van.

Another issue I would like to report on is our current relationships with 
Labor Committees. In the past, the Lodge was burdened with some 
hostile relationships between the Lodge and certain Labor Committees. 
I am pleased to announce that through enhanced communications and 
meetings, we now enjoy outstanding working relationships with ALL 
Labor Committees associated with the Lodge. This speaks volumes to 
the type of leadership that is portrayed both at our Lodge and with the 
Labor Committees. This further illustrates how the state of our Lodge is 
strong and continuing to grow stronger.

One issue, which has always been difficult to conquer, is 
communications both within the Lodge and with our membership. If 
you are not signed up for email, then chances are you can’t even read 
this very message I’m sending. With close to 10,000 email addresses, 
we currently show a 20% read rate. We can only do so much to make 
the membership aware of what we are doing and how we are doing it. 
Each member bears a responsibility to keep their information updated 
within the Lodge and to read the information that is disseminated.

The Lodge has been involved with numerous fundraisers and community 
events throughout the past year. We have raised over $8,000 for Make-
A-Wish Mid-Atlantic, and we gave well over 1,500 toys to Washington 
DC Central Mission Operation Christmas Miracle that were donated 
to the Lodge, valued well over $30,000. We have raised tens of 
thousands of dollars for members in need through Go Fund Me pages, 
and we had an extremely successful year with our National Night Out 
involvement. These are just a few examples of the countless ways we 
have given back to our membership and the community we serve.
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I am also proud to announce that we will be starting a scholarship fund 
for members’ children attending their first year of college. Although 
we do not yet know the dollar amount or number of scholarships, 
I plan to advertise them within the next two months. The process 
will be competitive, with a scholarship committee in place to do the 
selection. This is just another way for us at the Lodge to give back to its 
membership.

With the tough stuff behind us, I now want to move forward with 
unity and vision for the Lodge. It’s time this Board takes the Lodge into 
the future with financial stability, a strong reputation and an overall 
authoritative stance when supporting our own. My goal is to have 
Labor Committee Chairs, Agency Trustees, and all Board of Directors 
to join us in making 2017 our best year so far. The Fraternal Order 
of Police has a rich history in Washington, DC and I will not let this 
organization diminish or become extinct.

On another note, there is an article of interest that I think you should 
read at PoliceOne.com entitled 6 Changes Cops Think Will Improve 
Policing in 2017. It’s thought-provoking and a good read.

In closing, I ask support from each and every one of you. Not only for 
me but for each other. There are too many external forces and agencies 
for us to be against each other. Now is the time we all must unite and 
stand up against those who are bringing us, our agencies and the FOP 
down. We are FOP Strong!!!

God Bless you and please be safe!

Fraternally,

Andy Maybo 
President

FROM THE PRESIDENT  (cont.)
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FROM THE VICE-PRESIDENT  

Dear Brothers and Sisters of Lodge #1, 2017 has arrived and 
it came in with a bang for the Presidential Inauguration. No 
matter what your political views might be, I believe that 
things are looking up for the Law Enforcement community 
as a whole. Truly, time will tell, but the talk sounds at least 
encouraging.

The Lodge and members of your Elected Board of Directors 
passed a 2017 budget toward the end of the 2016 year, which 
seemed like doom and gloom. This brought about several key 
decisions to include the closing of the restaurant portion of 
the club for at least a temporary period of time. After several 
meetings, discussions, and ultimately the closure of the 
restaurant, it was decided that we needed to start over and 
create something sensible for our members. No matter how 
we looked at things we did not want to waste money.   

To start we are incorporating new hours and a limited menu, 
which looks to be a work in progress. (Please see the DC 
Lodge #1 web site.) However, with that said we all intend 
to have something for the members. The result is that the bar 
portion will remain open three nights a week (Wednesday 
through Friday) with a proposed limited menu. These were 
not easy decisions – especially when they involved three 
dedicated employees and two long-time veteran employees.   

Coupled with repairs, salaries, limited member participation, 
and the everyday costs to run the restaurant during the 0700-
1600 work days, it became the only reasonable solution to 
avoid wasting our members’ money. Moving forward in 2017, 
we will still host special events and scheduled parties at the 
Lodge with several menu options available upon request and 
with proper notice.  

Club hours are Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 
5:30pm until 12am (or later, based on patrons in the bar). 
If you have any questions or suggestions, please feel free to 
email me.

Please all be safe, fraternally, 
Mike Murphy, Vice President

by Mike Murphy  |  mmurphy@dc-fop.org
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(continued...)

FROM THE TREASURER
by Pablo Figueroa  |  pfigueroa@dc-fop.org

I hope everyone had a great Christmas and I pray that 
everyone will have a happy, healthy and very prosperous 
New Year. I want to thank you for your continued support 
to the Lodge during the tough decision-making that is 
currently taking place. We look forward to continuing to 
serve our members and to provide everyone with great 
service and dedication.

From a financial point, I am pleased to announce that the 
Lodge has successfully completed the 2015 audit and are 
continuing to improve the management of our finances. 
The 2017 budget was passed and we are preparing to 
commence the 2016 audit.

I am delighted to inform you that members are taking 
advantage of the F.O.P. Legal Defense Plan. Many are 
familiar with, and enjoy the benefits of, this plan. As 
a reminder, this plan is owned and operated by the 
National F.O.P. and provides the member protection 
from any criminal, administrative and civil matters 
arising from their performance of duties. This plan also 
covers members while working overtime and off-duty 
employment. The individual cost is $286.00 a year for 
full coverage but when purchased through the Lodge, 
we are able to offer it to you at the group rate of $264.00 
with a savings of $22.00 per year. For more detailed 
information please contact Nila or Sandy at the Lodge.

We are all working very hard to improve our services and 
representation. Please remember that regardless of how 
many years you’ve worked or what agency you represent, 
your thoughts and help are always welcome. Police 
Week is fast approaching and we could use your help. 
Please consider volunteering at the Lodge to prepare and 
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FROM THE TREASURER  (cont.)

LODGE NAME: 
Jerrard F. Young

LODGE NUMBER: 
DC Lodge One

ADDRESS: 
711 4th St. NW 
Washington, DC 20001

PHONE: 
202-408-7764

FAX: 
202-408-1680

organize this very special event that we host and provide 
support to the survivors of our Fallen Officers.

I encourage all members to start visiting our web page to 
stay updated on benefits and events offered by the Lodge. 
Be on the lookout for some new benefits to include 
Estate Planning, F.O.P. Travel and the Delta Dental Plans 
that will soon be available at reduced rates and savings.  
Again, check the web page as we will update as these 
become available.

I look forward to seeing you at our next general 
membership meeting which is the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at 711 4th Street, NW, Washington, 
DC 20001.  
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MEMBER BENEFIT:

Arlington Law Group
Arlington Law Group is proud to announce our partnership with the Jerrard 
F. Young District of Columbia Lodge #1 of the Fraternal Order of Police. 
Through our partnership, Arlington Law Group provides legal services to the 
members of Lodge #1 at a reduced cost, in the areas of estate planning, estate 
administration and business law.

The attorneys at Arlington Law Group are committed to community 
involvement in the greater D.C. Metro Area, through our charitable 
contributions, volunteer service, and pro bono work such as participation in 
the Wills for Heroes program, which provides benefits to first responders. We 
appreciate this opportunity to strengthen our ties to the local law enforcement 
community and we look forward to working with each of you. 

At Arlington Law Group, we pride ourselves on close interaction and 
engagement with our clients. We recognize that when it comes to legal needs, 
every person’s situation is unique. We want to work with you to identify your 
specific needs and desires and then craft solutions that are tailored to those 
goals. Our attorneys are admitted to practice law in Virginia, the District of 
Columbia, and Maryland, and our offices are centrally located by the Rosslyn 
Metro in Arlington, within easy reach of all three local jurisdictions.

In the months ahead, Arlington Law Group will be working with Lodge #1 to 
set up free educational seminars on Estate Planning (Wills, Trusts, Powers of 
Attorney, etc.) At these presentations we will speak about the options you have 
when creating an estate plan, what happens if you fail to create an estate plan, 
and how creating an estate plan can improve your quality of life and ease the 
stress and strain on your loved ones when you are gone. Our goal for these 
presentations is to provide you with quality information so that you can make 
informed decisions about your estate planning needs. We hope that many of 
you will choose to attend.  

On behalf of Arlington Law Group, thank you for allowing us to become one 
of Lodge #1’s community partners. We hope to meet and get to know many of 
you in the months and years ahead. Please do not hesitate to contact us with 
any questions, or to schedule a consultation.

Arlington Law Group

http://www.arlingtonlawgroup.com/fraternal-order-of-police-lodge-1-member-benefit-program.html
http://www.arlingtonlawgroup.com/fraternal-order-of-police-lodge-1-member-benefit-program.html
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MEMBER BENEFIT:

Travel Discounts!
As a member of the FOP, you are eligible for travel benefits 

through the National Lodge’s arrangement with Travel 
Perks! With this benefit, you get exclusive FOP bonuses plus 

the best savings on cruises, resorts and tours.

SAVINGS INCLUDE:

• NO booking fees

• NEXT TO NOTHING Deposit Program—you can make a 
reservation with as little as $50 per person down!

• 10% CASH BACK OR BONUS CREDITS on every vacation. 
We will quote you the exact amount (call today  
541-855-3222) or visit www.travelperks.biz/fop

• 5% SAVINGS on Shore Excursions

• BONUS SAVINGS on Complete Travel Packages

• Price Matching and Price Reduction Monitoring included

www.travelperks.biz/fop
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FROM OUR CHAPLAIN 

Brothers and Sisters, I wish you all a Happy Belated 
New Year and hope the Holiday season treated you and 
your families well. A new year brings new hope, that 
our profession won’t be vilified as it was last year by 
the media and social media. It brings new hope that 
society will treat us with the respect we have earned 
and so deeply deserve. A new year where all of Law 
Enforcement and Police can hopefully look forward to 
NO loss of life in the line of duty, but you know as well 
as I do unfortunately that won’t happen. Our profession 
is a very dangerous one and loss of life is a reality that 
no family should have to deal with, but some families 
unfortunately have to face.

During my career, I have lost two academy classmates 
in line-of-duty deaths and a third to domestic violence. 
It was especially hard for me when my remaining 
classmates and I became eligible to retire in April of 
2015 – knowing three of them should have been there 
to celebrate with the ones that lasted 25 years on the 
department, but were taken away from us by violence. 
They did their job and in so doing, paid the ultimate 
sacrifice. There is not a day that goes by that I don’t 
think of them and what they gave to this profession. This 
only strengthens my resolve when times are bad and the 
weight of the world seems to be on my shoulders and 
everyone seems to be against me and my profession.

We here in the nation’s capital just got finished with the 
58th Inauguration of the president of the United States and 
all the demonstrations that came with it. I was out there 
for my seventh inauguration and it got busy a couple of 
those days with citizens of this great country exercising 
their first amendment rights protesting the new president. 
During that week we experienced citizens throwing 
rocks and other debris at police lines and, as Police and 

by Joseph (Jody) Stimmell  | jstimmell@dc-fop.org

(continued...)
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FROM OUR CHAPLAIN  (cont.)

Law Enforcement, we fought some of them and arrested others 
to bring back law and order. Later, a crowd of almost 500,000 
women came to the nation’s capital to peacefully protest and 
state their views without a single incident. I would have to say it 
was probably one of the top three crowds I have had to work in 
my career and I can’t remember any other that was so peaceful. 
I had to go through that crowd with my scooter to meet up 
with my CDU (Civil Disturbance) platoon, which was deployed 
at the White House. I was thanked and welcomed by almost 
everyone I came in contact with, and – trust me – going through 
a crowd of 500,000 people took a while. Brothers and Sisters, 
it was refreshing and relieving to see so many people from all 
walks of life so thankful, respectful and appreciative of what we 
do and the profession we have chosen – because every one of 
you is worthy of the nation’s respect, a respect we earn everyday 
by going to work and performing our duties and responsibilities 
as police officers and law enforcement. A respect we earn for 
the blood we spill and the lives we give keeping our nation’s 
streets, communities and cities safe and secure. Remember as 
always, be safe out there, watch your six, and never forget Rule 
Number #1.

I leave you with a Police Officer’s Prayer:

Lord, I ask for courage – 

Courage to face and conquer my own fears, Courage 
to take me where others will not go.

I ask for strength –

Strength of body to protect others, and strength of 
spirit to lead others.

I ask for dedication –

Dedication to my job, to do it well, Dedication to 
my community, to keep it safe.

Give me, Lord, concern for those who trust me, and 
compassion for those who need me.

And please, Lord through it all, be at my side.  



[ Advertisement ]

https://www.madametussauds.com/washington-dc/en/


[ Advertisement ]

“I’m retired Sergeant 

Darris Larsen of MPD,  

now a Realtor with  

Long and Foster. 

I help heroes find the 

homes of their dreams.”

Houses for HeroesHouses For 
Heroes

Hello,

 I am Retired Sergeant Darris Larsen (MPD)

I am a Realtor with Long & Foster.  I help Heroes

find the home of their dreams.  

Cell­703­862­3458

WoodbridgeHomesOnline.com

woodbridgehomesonline.com
703-862-3458

http://woodbridgehomesonline.com/
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[ Advertisement ]

FROM THE DC POLICE UNION  

MPD Senior Police Officer Program

On October 27, 2016, members of the D.C. City 
Council voted unanimously to approve the Senior Law 
Enforcement Officer Temporary Amendment Act of 
2016, which was introduced by Chairman Mendelson. 
In short, this legislation expands the department’s Senior 
Police Officer (SPO) program to include the rehire 
of retired members at the ranks of Detective Grade 1 
and Sergeant for a period not to exceed three years. 
The purpose of this legislation, as stated by Chairman 
Mendelson, is to “provide the chief with incentives to 
retain veteran, experienced MPD officers due to the 
challenges resulting from the retirement bubble.”

Leaders of the Union lobbied against this legislation at 
every turn, including attending private meetings with 
several council members, and attending public forums 
to speak out against it. In the end the Council passed 
the legislation, believing it to be a viable solution 
to the department’s worsening retention problem.  
In our estimation, however, this view could not be 
more shortsighted. The Union’s argument is simple: 
rehiring retiring members does nothing to address the 
roots of the department’s retention issues. By brushing 
off deficiencies such as low morale, poor working 
conditions, and inadequate pay in favor of an easy fix, we 
see this as yet another missed opportunity by the Council 
to invest in what has become a police department with 
a staff increasingly composed of younger members. 
Moreover, the rehiring of retired members will hobble 
career growth opportunities for these younger members. 
We know that members work hard towards career goals 
such as promotion to detective or sergeant, or assignment 

by Matthew Mahl  |  mmahl@dcpoliceunion.com

(continued...)



DC Lodge #1  SIMULCAST:  12  

®

to specialized units. However, if the department rehires retired 
detectives and sergeants, this will further stall advancement 
for members seeking these opportunities, especially when 
those rehired members return to their positions within various 
specialized units.

Worse yet, despite our good working relationship with Chief 
Newsham, while acknowledging these concerns and citing 
them as legitimate, he has unfortunately moved forward in 
advocating for this program. His only public response thus far 
to these concerns is to ask members to “be patient.”

The Union has, however, succeeded in blocking the expansion 
of this program from three to five years, as proposed by some 
members of the Council. Extending the Senior Officers’ 
employment contracts to five years would only exacerbate the 
negative aspects of the law, prolonging delays in promotion and 
further putting off REAL solutions to MPD’s retention problems. 
Additionally, the Union is also keeping a watchful eye on where 
the Senior Officers are being assigned once they are rehired. 
The Union recognizes the knowledge and experience that the 
Senior Officers bring with them, but believe that they could be 
best utilized in training and mentorship roles at the academy or 
in certain roles at headquarters. It is our hope that the Chief will 
work with us on seeing that Senior Officers are utilized in this 
fashion.  

FROM THE DC POLICE UNION  (cont.)



HANNON LAW GROUP

HANNON LAW GROUP, LLP is a full-service litigation firm that 

represents clients in employment, complex civil disputes, and 

white-collar criminal litigation. Located just blocks from the 

Capitol Building in Washington, D.C., our lawyers help serve clients 

all around the world in employment, tax and business disputes, 

and criminal defense. Our exciting and diverse practice provides 

us with the knowledge and experience to serve a wide range of our 

clients’ needs.

At HANNON LAW GROUP, our lawyers know that every case is 

unique and requires personal attention, creative thinking, and 

vigorous pursuit. We carefully select our cases and commit only 

to cases we believe we can win. This ensures that we can provide 

the personal service and cost effective solutions that our clients 

deserve.

Our lawyers are licensed to practice locally in Washington, D.C., 

Maryland, and Virginia, as well as other states.

 HANNON LAW GROUP, LLP
333 8th Street N.E., Washington, DC 20002

Phone: (202) 232-1907       Fax: (202) 232-3704
Email: info@hannonlawgroup.com

[ Advertisement ]



PSTA	
Protec+ve	Services	Training	

Academy	

  An	 Akal	 Global	 Company	 with	 over	 30	
years	 of	 performance	 in	 training,	
consul=ng	and	security	services.	PSTA	is	a	
recognized	 premier	 training	 provider	 for	
the	Mid-Atlan=c	Region.	

  PSTA	 is	 a	Maryland,	District	 of	Columbia	
and	 Virginia	 licensed	 training	 facility.		
Conveniently	 located	 just	 minutes	 away	
next	to	Joint	Base	Andrews.	

  Highly	 Flexible	 and	 adaptable	 to	meet	 a	
wide	 range	 of	 training	 needs	 in	
situa=onal	 preparedness	 and	 use	 of	
force.	

COME	VISIT	US	TODAY:	
6101	Fallard	Drive	|	Upper	Marlboro,	MD	20772	|	Phone:	301.358.2285	

Email:	training@thepsta.com	|	Website:	www.thepsta.com	|	DCJS:	88-1621	

  2	indoor,	state	of	the	art	firearms	ranges	with	distances	out	to	25	yards	with	capacity	of	27	
firing	points.	Ranges	have	computer	controlled	target	systems	and	variable	ligh=ng	for	low-
light	shoo=ng.	

  PSTA	offers	Basic,	Advanced,	Re-Cer=fica=on	and	Specialized	training	programs	in	mul=ple	
disciplines.	

  A	mul=-level,	live-fire	Simuni=ons®	Cer=fied	Facility	Shoothouse	with	mul=ple	scenarios	to	
refine	entry,	room	clearing	and	team	movement	tac=cs.	

  5	clean,	professional	classrooms	and	large	indoor	mul=purpose	training	bays	with	room	for	
mul=ple	vehicles.	

  PSTA	 offers	 computer-based,	 Decision-Reac=on	 Simulator	 that	 provides	 scenario-based	
situa=onal	 challenges	 reinforcing	 agency	 use	 of	 force	 policies.	 Scenario	 customized	 to	
customer	needs	–	perfect	for	ac=ve	shooter	prep.	

  Professional	Training	Cadre	former	federal,	state	and	local	law	enforcement	Instructors	with	
current	state	and	federal	cer=fica=ons.	

[ Advertisement ]
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MEMBER SUPPORT FUNDS
FOP DC Lodge #1 has established three different funds focused on improving 

the lives and experiences of our members and the community; for example, 
providing immediate assistance to law enforcement officers in disaster-hit areas 
when needed, or making necessary repairs and upgrades to our important but 

aging lodge building. The funds are the Disaster Assistance Response Team 
fund, the Building Fund, and the Member Support Foundation. Please donate to 
these special support efforts. Note: Currently, donations to these funds are not tax 

deductible, but we hope to change that status in the near future.

DISASTER ASSISTANCE RESPONSE TEAM FUND
The Disaster Assistance Response Team (D.A.R.T.) fund allows the Lodge to 
provide logistical and financial support to law enforcement members in areas 

that are affected by severe weather or other emergencies. D.A.R.T. swiftly 
responds to assist officers in recovery efforts and those who have suffered 

damage themselves as a result of the disaster.

BUILDING FUND
The Building Fund is used for the required repairs and up keep of the DC Lodge 
#1 building. It is a beautiful building in a prime location with many years of wear 
and tear. It needs continual short-term maintenance and long-term plans to keep 

it functioning and in good shape; for example: roofing, HVAC, elevator, etc.

  
MEMBER SUPPORT FUND

The Member Support Foundation funds will be used to render assistance to 
members upon written request to the lodge. Examples are for injury with an 

inability to work; a need for food and other basic necessities during a crisis; to 
help with uncovered medical bills, etc. This is a special opportunity to help our 

brothers and sisters when they need a hand.

You can use PayPal! 
Visit www.dc-fop.org/funds.php

SIMULCAST:  15  
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Detective Thomas Webb, a 27-year veteran of MPD and currently in DC 
Homicide for over 12 years, would like to extend a warm welcome to all our 

brave men and women in blue. His wife, Lisa Nardelli, third generation owner 
of the second oldest bar in the district, and all the staff of the Tune Inn greatly 

appreciate your service and dedication to the community. Please come help 
us celebrate our 70th year in business! 

Our kitchen and bar open early in the morning and close late at night for 
officer-friendly shifts – three blocks from the Capitol.

331 Pennsylvania Ave, S. E. 
202-543-2725
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Let me start off by saying that our Auxiliary hopes everyone 
had a wonderful holiday season and a Happy New Year.

Since our fall report the DC FOP, together with our 
Auxiliary, raised over $7,200 from our Make-A-Wish® Mid-
Atlantic fundraiser. We are very proud that we took part in 
this fundraiser in order to help children in need in the DC 
Metropolitan area. We look forward to participating in this 
great cause again later this year. A special ‘thank you’ goes 
to Gerald ‘GG’ Neill for tirelessly dedicating his time and 
energy to this effort!

We hosted a Paint It Forward night on November 12, 2016 
at DC FOP Lodge 1. We had a wonderful time. It was great 
spending time with everyone who attended and getting to 
better know some of our Auxiliary members. We plan on 
having another Paint It Forward again in the near future. 
If anyone is interested in sharing ideas for our next “Paint 
Nite” please feel free to contact me.

Our GoFundMe page that was set up for Capitol Hill Officer 
Eric Luders and his son (mentioned in the fall report) went 
very well. At this point we have raised over $14,000 for 
him and his son, who continue to recover. Please keep this 
family in your prayers.

We did a holiday collection for food and toys. It was a great 
success again this year. The FOP collected and delivered 
over 750 toys around the area and our Auxiliary collected 
and delivered a great quantity of non-perishable food to 
the local food banks. We hope to do just as well next year. 

Our Auxiliary donated to the ALS Association in memory 
of our MPD Labor Committee Chairman’s mother who 
recently passed. It is always our goal to continue to donate 
to charities that deeply and directly affect those that we 
serve.

UPDATE: LODGE #1 AUXILIARY
by Bonnie Cannon  |  bcannon@dc-fop.org

ABOUT THE 
AUXILIARY 

The FOP Auxiliary is an 

ancillary organization of 

law enforcement officers. 

The Auxiliary is the 

only national support 

organization of its kind. 

It was organized to unite 

families of members of 

the Fraternal Order of 

Police; to promote their 

welfare socially, morally 

and intellectually; and to 

encourage them in all things 

pertaining to their good.

Anyone related to an active 

law enforcement officer 

is eligible to join. We ask 

that each of you sign up 

your spouses and family 

members. Dues are only 

$15.00 per year.

Application: 

www.dc-fop.org/auxiliary.php

(continued...)
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UPDATE: LODGE #1 AUXILIARY  (cont.)

We were very honored to present a beautiful cake for the final 
Gibson family holiday meal tradition this year. Mrs. Gibson’s son 
Brian was killed in the line of duty on February 5, 1997. Mrs. 
Gibson and her husband Harrison have been serving a turkey 
dinner at their Christmas Open House for 20 years in tribute to 
their son Brian. Everyone will definitely miss this tradition but we 
will never forget the Gibson family for all they have done for law 
enforcement.

We are so excited to announce that our Auxiliary is now taking 
orders for a challenge coin we have designed which has a local 
sentiment to our area. The image is of the 1957 Pulitzer Prize 
winning photo of former DC Police Chief Maurice Cullinane who 
was a Corporal at the time, speaking to a child (Andy Weaver) 
who had wandered too far into the street during a Chinese New 
Year’s Parade. When you purchase this coin you are purchasing a 
piece of history and supporting the DC FOP Auxiliary. The price 
is $10 per coin plus shipping and handling, which is $5 for 1-5 
coins, $10 for 6-10 coins, and $15 for 11-20. If you are interested 
please provide a check to DC FOP Auxiliary and mail it to Bonnie 
Cannon, 3712 7th Street, North Beach, MD 20714.  As soon as I 
receive payment I will forward the coins. However, if you are local 
we can arrange for pick up. If you are interested, please contact 
me at bcannon@dc-fop.org or you can call me at 410-610-8613.  
A picture of the coin can be seen after this article.

Finally, members of our Auxiliary and Associate members partnered 
with DC MPD and the FOP at our Lodge on Inauguration Day to 
help assist in providing a resting stop when officers would like to 
stop by and take a break as well as provide food. It was great to be 
part of something which provides relief to our officers during such 
a challenging time.

Future Auxiliary event dates to mark your calendar:

March 12, 2017 – St. Patrick’s Day Corned Beef And Cabbage 
Dinner

May 8, 2017 (not confirmed yet) – Local Law Enforcement 
Memorial.   
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THANK YOU: MAKE-A-WISH
Major thanks go out to everyone who supported the 2016 FOP 
Make-A-Wish® Mid-Atlantic fund raiser. Through your generous 
contribution(s) of time, money and efforts we were able to 
help make wishes comes true for children with life-threatening 
medical conditions. No greater joy comes to these children’s 
lives than fulfillment of their wishes in times when it seems all 
of life is against them.

One hundred percent of the money collected went to Make-A-
Wish® Mid-Atlantic; together we raised $7,228.83. While 2016 
was our first year partnering with Make-A-Wish® Mid-Atlantic 
for our fund raiser, we look forward to a long-term relationship.

The Fraternal Order of Police is committed to making positive 
impacts on the lives of the citizens we serve. We will be at this 
again later this year. Until then may you and yours be blessed 
with good health and good fortune.

MAJOR CONTRIBUTORS

Law firm of Robert Ades, Teamsters, Law firm Shertler & Onorato, 
U.S. Marshal Service, DC FOP Lodge 1, FOP Department of 
Corrections, Association of Retired Police Officers, DC FOP 
Auxiliary, Seventh District Old Timers, Police Federal Credit 
Union,  George Town Bites, Gary Hankins, Cannon Consulting 
Group LLC, Lou Cannon, Patricia L. Bannister, Joseph P. Roche, 
Gary Hankins, G.I. Greene, Francis W. Gallagher, Ernest S. 
Washington, Kenneth R. Rodgers, Philip A. Goldman, Louis 
D’Camera, S.M. Heller, James P. Zerega, Wayne Torres, Daniel 
John Sullivan, G.G. Neill Jr. and the Sixth District Police who 
donated the most in our district-wide bucket collections.  

FOP Make-A-Wish Committee members: Sherrie Forster & 
Shelia Ford. 

To all – again – many thanks.

- Co-Chairs Gerald G. Neill Jr. & Bonnie Cannon  



October 3, 2016 was  
officially declared 
Make-A-Wish Day at 
FOP Lodge 1. 

Many of our members 
put in tremendous  
effort on their own time 
to collect donations  
that brought us to a  
total of over $7200  
for Make-A-Wish®  
Mid-Atlantic!

Thank you to everyone 
who brought in  
donations on behalf of 
our efforts.

Thank you!
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LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE
by Steve Franchak  |  psfm15@verizon.net

Just a reminder: a new Administration has taken over the 
operation of the Federal government and the new Congress has 
been sworn in. Since we will be starting over with our agenda 
for our legislative issues we must increase our efforts.

Now is a good time to drop by your Senator’s or Congressman’s 
office on the Hill or his/her local office (whichever is easier for 
you) and meet the staff. After a few days, follow up with either 
an e-mail or phone call.

As usual, to keep abreast of our legislative agenda, you can 
enroll on the National FOP website (www.fop.net) and they will 
send weekly updates on Congressional activities of our interests. 
Members who feel they don’t have the time for the visits to the 
Congressional offices to assist in lobbying for support may find it 
easier to make a donation to the FOP PAC. These donations are 
used to support our legislative agenda.

DAY ON THE HILL, FEBRUARY 2017

The FOP Day on the Hill 2017 will begin on Monday, February 
13. The National Legislative Office and the National Legislative 
Committee will host a short briefing on our legislative agenda. 
The briefing will take place at 3pm on that Monday afternoon at 
D.C. Lodge #1 and last approximately one hour.

Tuesday and Wednesday, 14-15 February, will be devoted 
to your meetings with Members from your home States and 
districts. These appointments should be made in advance. Event 
participants should make every effort to have their Representative 
or Senator attend the meeting along with the appropriate staff 
person.

Once National puts out our legislative agenda, and you could 
not participate in Day on the Hill, copies of our agenda can 
be obtained on line at National website, from the National 
Legislative Office or from a the Lodge Legislative Committee.  
Drop a copy off to your Senator or Congressman key staff and 
ask for their support. Most representatives feel that people who 
drop by and visit are more interested in their agenda, followed 
by people who hand write letters or who send e-mail, followed 
by people who call.

Be Safe!       

NATIONAL FOP: 
Steve Young Law 
Enforcement 
Legislative Advocacy 
Center 

The Fraternal Order 

of Police is the largest 

organization of law 

enforcement professionals 

in the United States. The 

FOP maintains an office 

in Washington, D.C. on 

Capitol Hill, where a full-

time professional staff 

actively lobbies Congress 

and the Administration on 

the issues most important 

to rank-and-file law 

enforcement officers. 

The National Legislative 

Program is the most 

active and comprehensive 

of any law enforcement 

organization in Washington.

For More: 

www.fop.net



®

Lodge #1 Christmas Holiday Party
®



[ Advertisement ]

COMING SOON!
A new Lodge #1 web site is on its way. Keep your 
eyes open – more information to come!
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           RECRUITING MEMBERS 
   POLICE EMERALD SOCIETY 
                            Washington DC Area  
                               

 

The Police Emerald Society of the Washington D.C. Area (PES) was founded in 1986. PES is registered as a 
non-profit organization with the Internal Revenue Service and is Incorporated in the State of Maryland. 

There are a number of goals and objectives of the Society:        

 To develop a spirit of fraternalism and fellowship amongst our members. 

 To promote police professionalism and to recognize the accomplishments of                                   
Gaelic/American law enforcement officers. 

 To assist needy members and aid their families in the event of a line of duty death. 

We have quarterly meetings and various social functions.  Some of those include;  St. Patrick's Day Parade 
& NLEOM Wreath laying Ceremony (March), Memorial March &  Hospitality Night (May during Police 
Week), Picnic (June), Camden Yard Baseball Night (Sept), Family Fall Fling in Ocean City (Oct) and a 
Christmas Party (December). 

All members receive the Police Piper News, the official publication of the PES, tag frame, vehicle window 
decal, membership card and gift. Scholarship Funds and Death Benefits are afforded to Active members. We 
also have MD vehicle tags, organizational badge and merchandise. 

The majority of our membership comes from Maryland, Virginia and the District of Columbia.  There are 
five types of membership in the Society; Active, Associate, Honorary, Complimentary and Auxiliary.  Gael-
ic/American law enforcement (or retired) officers may join as Active members of the Society. Civilians may 
join as Associate members.  An Honorary member is a special recognition bestowed upon an individual by 
the Brehon Council.  Complimentary membership is given to the President and Vice President of other Em-
erald Societies.  Auxiliary membership (non-Gaelic) is open to the public.   

If you are interested in promoting your Celtic heritage and pride in your profession please consider joining 
the PES today.  You can go to pesdc.org and print out an application. Please contact gardavp@aol.com if 
you have any questions. 

   

      

     Police Emerald Society-Washington, DC Area    
 

 
        CONSIDER JOINING TODAY!!!! 

[ Advertisement ]

http://www.pesdc.org
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On July 27, 2016, the National Law Enforcement Law 
enforcement fatalities nationwide rose to their highest 
level in five years in 2016, with 135 officers killed in 
the line of duty, according to preliminary data compiled 
and released today by the National Law Enforcement 
Officers Memorial Fund (NLEOMF) in their 2016 Law 
Enforcement Fatalities Report.

The 135 officer fatalities in 2016 are a 10 percent increase 
over the 123 who died in the line of duty last year and is 
the highest total since 2011 when 177 officers made the 
ultimate sacrifice.

Firearms-related incidents were the number one cause 
of death in 2016, with 64 officers shot and killed across 
the country. This represents a significant spike—56 
percent—over the 41 officers killed by gunfire in 2015. 
Of the 64 shooting deaths of officers this year, 21 were 
the result of ambush-style attacks—the highest total in 
more than two decades. Eight multiple-shooting death 
incidents claimed the lives of 20 officers in 2016, tied 
with 1971 for the highest total of any year since 1932. 
Those incidents included five officers killed in ambush 
attacks in Dallas (TX) and three in Baton Rouge (LA) 
spanning 10 days in July.

Fifty-three officers were killed in traffic-related incidents 
in 2016, which was 10 percent more than the 48 killed 
on roadways in 2015. Of the 53 traffic-related deaths, 
28 died in automobile crashes, 15 were struck and 
killed while outside of their vehicle and 10 were killed 
in motorcycle crashes. Prior to 2016, traffic-related 
incidents have been the number one cause of officer 
fatalities in 15 of the last 20 years.

POLICE FATALITIES IN 2016
64 officers shot and killed—21 were ambushed

“Each day some 900,000 
men and women work 
to keep our communities 
safe, and we owe each of 
them a debt of gratitude. 
All American citizens 
should be outraged at the 
number of officers who 
have been targeted, shot 
and killed this year. The 
brutal assassinations of 
law enforcement officers 
in Texas and Louisiana 
shocked our nation and 
we saw similar ambush 
attacks on officers in other 
parts of the country earlier 
this year. Public safety is 
a partnership. Thankfully, 
the vast majority of 
Americans clearly support 
and appreciate the vital role 
law enforcement plays in 
our society. So, now is the 
time for all law-abiding 
citizens to partner with law 
enforcement in support of 
safe communities.”

- Craig W. Floyd 
NLEOMF Chairman and CEO

(continued...)
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Eighteen officers died from other causes in 2016, including 11 
who died from job-related illnesses—mostly heart attacks—
while performing their duties. Other causes included beatings 
(3), a drowning, a fall, an aircraft crash and a stabbing.

Among the states, Texas had the highest number of officer 
fatalities, with 17, followed by California with 10, Louisiana 
with nine, Georgia with eight, and Michigan with six. Six Federal 
law enforcement officers died in the line of duty in 2016, along 
with four from the U.S. territory of Puerto Rico and one tribal 
officer.

Six of the fallen officers in 2016 were female. Among the officers 
who died this year, the average age was 40, and the average 
length of service was 13 years.

“Public safety is a partnership and, too often, the service and 
sacrifice of our law enforcement professionals is taken for 
granted,” observed NLEOMF President and CEO Craig W. 
Floyd. “We must never forget that 900,000 law enforcement 
officers nationwide risk their lives every day for our safety and 
protection. And, this year, 135 of those men and women did 
not make it home to their families at the end of their shift. As 
we begin the new year, let us all resolve to respect, honor, and 
remember those who have served us so well and sacrificed so 
much in the name of public safety.”

There are currently 20,789 names of officers killed in the line 
of duty inscribed on the National Law Enforcement Officers 
Memorial in Washington, DC, dating back to the first known 
death in 1791. Over the past decade (2006-2015) the average 
annual number of officer fatalities has been 151. The deadliest 
year on record for law enforcement was 1930 when 307 law 
enforcement officers were killed in the line of duty. The last time 
officer fatalities dipped below 100 for a single year was 1944.

POLICE FATALITIES IN 2016 (cont.)

(continued...)
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The statistics released are based on preliminary data compiled 
by the NLEOMF and do not represent a final or complete list 
of individual officers who will be added to the National Law 
Enforcement Officers Memorial in 2016. For a complete copy 
of the preliminary 2016 Law Enforcement Fatalities Report, go 
to: www.LawMemorial.org/FatalitiesReport.

For more information, contact Steve Groeninger, Senior Director 
of Communications & Marketing for the NLEOMF, at (202) 737-
7135, or via email at steve@nleomf.org.

ABOUT THE NATIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT 
OFFICERS MEMORIAL FUND
Established in 1984, the National Law Enforcement Officers 
Memorial Fund is a private non-profit organization dedicated 
to telling the story of American law enforcement and making 
it safer for those who serve. The Memorial Fund maintains the 
National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial in Washington, 
DC, which contains the names of 20,789 officers who have 
died in the line of duty throughout U.S. history. The Memorial 
Fund is now working to create the National Law Enforcement 
Museum, which will tell the story of American law enforcement 
through high-tech, interactive exhibitions, historical artifacts 
and extensive educational programming. For more information, 
visit www.LawMemorial.org.  

POLICE FATALITIES IN 2016 (cont.)

[ Advertisement ]
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LODGE CLUB UPDATE
Speak to any officer in any police department in the city about 
the FOP DC Lodge 1 and they automatically think about 
our club. DC Lodge 1 is larger than just our club. We are an 
organization of men and women who have chosen to become 
police officers in one of the most important cities in the world. 
DC Lodge 1 and its units serve our membership, just as the 
membership serves our community.

Recently, DC Lodge 1 found itself in a tight financial position. 
This was brought on us by ever-growing losses in the restaurant 
portion of our club. The bar, in its current operation, does not 
lose money.   

Our projected budget for 2017 requires us to either change how 
we operate our restaurant or close our club entirely. After working 
with our accountants and after considerable deliberation, we 
came to the only viable solution to save our lodge – to close our 
restaurant operations and keep the bar side open.    

Therefore, beginning in January 2017 the restaurant will no 
longer be open for breakfast and lunch unless there is a planned 
event. Each event will be set up to pay its entire costs or it will 
not be able to proceed.  

A long term goal of ours is to keep our restaurant for our members 
and find ways to operate it so as not lose money. While we are 
looking at several different potential operating options for our 
restaurant, at this time our losses are substantial and forced this 
position.  

As a result of our closing the restaurant, we had to let go longtime 
employees who have always been there for us. If you should see 
them, please say hello and know that they will be missed.

I realize that saying this “ain’t good” is not enough, but you 
have a right to know what is going on.

Regretfully the bearer of bad news,

Gerald G. Neill Jr.  
Trustee at Large
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Our Lodge features a beautiful and spacious banquet facility 
that is perfect for any event or occasion. Our staff is ready to 
cater to your specific needs and can assist you in planning a 
great event for your family, friends, or work group.

We can design plentiful buffets and provide an extensive 
beverage service from our fully stocked bar. Our Banquet 
Coordinator is experienced in developing menu packages 
specifically designed to meet your tastes, needs, and budget.

In addition to social events, the Banquet Facility makes an 
excellent location to hold training classes. It is easily accessible 
(located only one block from the Judiciary Square Metro 
station), offers on-site catering, and is equipped with high speed 
wireless Internet access. Special arrangements can be made to 
provide hardwired Internet access as well. Depending upon 
seating and table configurations, the room will comfortably seat 
approximately 125 people.

Any member of our Lodge may reserve the facility based 
on availability. Events are normally scheduled for 4 hours; 
however, we can accommodate longer events subject to 
approval and additional fee. Our facility is fully ADA compliant 
to accommodate the needs of all guests.

Members interested in having an event at the Lodge may pick 
up a Banquet Packet at the FOP Office or download a PDF 
version of the Banquet Packet with the Terms & Conditions from 
the Lodge web site. Find more information, visit dc-fop.org/
food.php, call us at 202-408-7767, ext. 700 or 720, or e-mail 
us at banquet@dc-fop.org.   

BANQUETS & CATERING
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U.S. PARK POLICE SKI TRIP!
by Robert Berretta  |  rberretta@dc-fop.org

The 37th Annual U.S. Park Police Ski Trip was another 
rousing success! We not only had attendees from the 
Washington, DC Metropolitan area, but also from 
Pennsylvania, Michigan and as far away as Georgia! We 
had a total of 50 participants with the best conditions that 
I can recall ever in my 19 years of traveling up to Seven 
Springs. Besides my regulars, we had some newcomers 
as well – both active and retired members representing 
the FBI, MPD, NIH, USCP and of course USPP. 

This year, much like previous years, you could see how 
the owners of the resort had reinvested in the property, 
which was clearly evidenced by the complete redesign 
of the Matterhorn Lounge. That being said, there is so 
much more to do than just ski or snowboard. The Trillium 
Spa is one of my favorites! 

We truly had a great time this year and I sincerely wish 
that more people would get on board. Go once and you’ll 
be hooked! It really is a phenomenal deal if you take into 
consideration what you’re getting for your money. Now 
it’s time for anyone that has been sitting on the fence 
to break out their calendars because the one thing I’ve 
learned in my short time on this Earth is if it doesn’t go 
on the calendar it doesn’t happen. Our next trip will 
be in from Sunday, January 28 through Wednesday, 
January 31 in 2018. Hope to see you out on the slopes!  
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U.S. PARK POLICE SKI TRIP
January 2017
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U.S. PARK POLICE SKI TRIP
January 2017



Location:
5037 Connecticut Ave. NW
Washington DC 20008
tel: 202.364.0404
www.cometpingpong.com

Kitchen Hours
M-TH 5PM-9:30PM
F 4PM-10:45PM
Sa 11:30AM-10:45PM
Su 11:30AM-9:30PM
Bar open late

[ Advertisement ]



MARYLAND
SMALL ARMS RANGE

Specializing in Law Enforcement Equipment and Uniforms

9801 Fallard Court Upper Marlboro, MD 20772
Phone: 301.599.0800 / Fax: 301.599.9642

WWW.MSAR.COM

Our indoor rifle and pistol range
 is open 7 days a week Utah Concealed Firearm Permit Class

Handgun Qualification Licence Class
Wear & Carry Class

*Each class is conducted by a N.R.A.
Law Enforcement Instructor*

Classes Offered

Now Offering Alterations

[ Advertisement ]

http://www.msar.com


PROUD SUPPORTERS OF THE
Washington DC Fraternal Order of Police 

and Their Family’s.

MADDYS BAR & GRILLE 
1726 Connecticut Ave. NW 

Washington, DC 20009

202.483.2266

www.maddysbarandgrille.com 

MACINTYRE’S 
2621 Connecticut Ave NW 

Washington, DC 20008

202.506.3427

www.macintyresdc.com

MADDYS TAP ROOM 
13th & L Street NW 

Washington, DC 20005

202.408.5500

www.maddystaproom.com

[ Advertisement ]
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YOU HAVE 
THE RIGHT 
TO REMAIN 
SILENT.

YOU HAVE 
THE RIGHT 
TO REMAIN 
SILENT.

Good luck 
  with that....

Book It!

*Discount off full price rates. Taxes, service charge and a daily resort fee of $25 plus tax per
occupied room not included. Cannot be combined with any other promotional offers, 
discount programs or group rates. Upgrade subject to availability at check-in. Higher rates 
and/or minimum stay may be in effect for certain special events, holidays and peak travel 
periods. Some restrictions/blackout dates apply. Rates and benefits subject to change 
without notice. 

Exclusive 
for

Washington, D.C. 
Fraternal Order of Police

Book your Pocono Mountains stay 
online using the code GETAWAY and 
receive a one-level suite upgrade at 
check-in and a 10% discount in our 
Cafés and Gift Shops. 

Visit CoveHaven.com/FOP1 or call 800.698.4694 
and mention Getaway #19349

• Oversized sexy suites
• In-suite pools
• World-famous Champagne Tower
• Unique dining experiences
• Live nightly entertainment
• Countless fun-filled activities

Enjoyexclusive savings up to 40 %off for Washington, D.C. Fraternal Order of Police!

http://covehaven.com/FOP1


[ Advertisement ]

safely everywhere, same day.
Delivering people and products

Learn more at airlines.org and follow us on Twitter @airlinesdotorg.

On behalf of our employees and customers, Airlines for 
America, the industry trade organization for the leading 
U.S. airlines, thanks law enforcement officers for keeping 
our communities safe. The airline industry shares the same 
commitment to safety, and honors the dedication and 
service of the Fraternal Order of Police D.C. Lodge #1.

finalFOPad.indd   1 9/4/13   2:06 PM

http://www.airlines.org
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1341 H STREET, NE
WASHINGTON, DC 20002  

email: info@starandshamrock.com
202-388-3833

OPEN EVERYDAY
11AM – close

Irish Channel 
Restaurant and Pub

500 H Street NW 
Washington, DC 20001

www.irishchanneldc.com
202-216-0046

Mon - Thu: 11:00 am - 1:30 am
Fri: 11:00 am - 2:30 am
Sat: 9:00 am - 2:30 am
Sun: 9:00 am - 1:30 am

Happy Hour: 3-7pm

The
Queen Vic

1206 H Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

info@thequeenvicdc.com 

202-396-2001

Penn Quarter Sports Tavern
639 Indiana Ave NW

Washington, DC 20004

www.pennquartersportstavern.com 
202-347-6666
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James Hobans Irish Pub 
One Dupont Circle NW
Washington, DC 20036

www.jameshobansdc.com

202-223-8440

Monday thru Friday from 11:30am
Saturday & Sunday from 10:30am

Serving Lunch, Dinner & Weekend Brunch

James Breau 

1606 17th Street NW 

Washington, DC 20009

202-216-2240

502 H Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

info@legrenierdc.com 
202-544-4999

EAGLE MEDICAL

635 Florida Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20001

www.eaglemedicalusa.com

202-639-0250
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1223 Connecticut Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20036

www.dirtymartinidc.com

202-503-2640

Monday – Thursday: 4:00 pm – 2:00 am
Friday: 4:00 pm – 3:00 am

Saturday: 5:00 pm – 3:00 am
Sunday: Private Events Only

Angela Grimmer 

605 Pennsylvania Ave SE
Washington, DC 20003

202-320-5604

1348 H Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

www.redrocksh.com

202-621-7300

REDROCKS
N E A P O L I TA N  B I S T R O

S E Q U O I A  R E S TA U R A N T
3000 K Street NW

Washington, DC 20007
www.arkrestaurants.com/sequoia

202-944-4200

Mon – Thu 11:30am – 10:00pm
Fri 11:30am – 11:00pm
Sat 10:00am – 11:00pm
Sun 10:00am – 10:00pm
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Sauf 
Haus
bier hall
& garten

1216 18th Street NW
Washington, DC 20036
www.saufhausdc.com

202-466-3355

Monday-Friday: Open 4pm  
Saturday & Sunday: Open Noon

5611 New Hampshire Ave NW
Washington, DC 20011

www.tfgllc.net

202-472-7953

The Focus Group (TFG) is an SBA 
Certified 8(a) company providing 
security and risk management solutions 
to the Federal Government. Our security 
experts and consultants have over 
15 years experience implementing 
information security, network security, 
cyber security and physical security in 
different client environments.

The FOCUS Group, LLC

FULL-SERVEFULL-SERVE
THE HILL’S NEIGHBORHOOD TAVERN

1420 Pennsylvania Ave SE, Washington, DC 20003

www.trustysdc.com        202-547-1010

Mon-Thu:  4 pm - 2 am
Fri:  4 pm - 3 am 

Sat:  10 am - 3 am
Sun:  10 am - 2 am

Your Ad Here!

Contact David Ganz: 
ganzdavid4@gmail.com
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LODGE MEETINGS
The Lodge holds its General Membership meeting on 
the second Wednesday of every month at 7:00 p.m. 
in the banquet room.

LODGE WEB SITE
Please visit your Lodge website at www.dc-fop.org 
there is a lot of information that is of use to you.

FACEBOOK & TWITTER
You can now find us on Facebook under facebook.
com/fopdclodge1 you can share information; meet 
other members, post news and events along with 
being updated on things going on at the Lodge. Find 
us on Twitter @FOP_DC_LODGE.

GALLS DISCOUNT
Galls, the worlds largest supplier of police equipment 
and supplies, is now offering our members a 10% 
discount for all orders placed online. They’ve set 
up a special web link through our website for our 
members to use. All prices shown on the website are 
regular prices, however, your discount will appear 
when you checkout.

FOP GRAND LODGE
Make sure to check the FOP Grand Lodge web 
site for update on legislative issues along with 
calendar of events. For our members that live 
outside the Metropolitan area you may find that 
there is an FOP event in your area. Just a reminder, 
the “members only” calendar has more information 
than just the regular one. You can visit that site at  
www.grandlodgefop.org.

LODGE OFFICERS
	 President	 Andy Maybo
	 Vice President	 Mike Murphy
	 Chaplain	 Joseph Stimmell
	 Recording Secretary	 Mike Weinsheimer
	 Treasurer	 Pablo Figueroa
	 National Trustee	 Victoria Beauchemin
	 Financial Secretary	 Don Snow
	 Conductor	 Robert Berretta
	 Auxiliary President	 Bonnie Cannon
	 Inner Guard	 Bob Short
	 Outer Guard	 Steve Franchak
	 Trustee at Large	 Jeff Newbold
	 Trustee at Large	 Lou Cannon
	 Trustee at Large	 Michael Kruggel 
	 Past President	 Marcello Muzzatti 

LABOR COMMITTEES
	 BEP	 Alonzo Tate
	 DCHA	 Ronald Ward 
	 DOC	  John Rosser   
	 DYRS	 Andre Phillips 
	 GPO	 Collins Bailey Jr.
	 MPD	 Matthew Mahl
	 MTPD	 Colin Dorrity
	 NDW	 Philip Griffin
	 NIH	 Ed King
	 NIST	 Kevin McMurtry
	 PPD	 Michael Long
	 PSD	 Leroy Williams Jr. 
	 USCP	 Gus Papa
	 USPP	 Ian Glick 
	 USSSUD	 Scott Curry
	 WRPD	 William A. Waters

AGENCY TRUSTEES
	 AFOSI	 Richard L. Miller
	 AMTRAK	 Mark Anderson
	 ATF	 Jeff Meixner
	 BEP	 Don Snow
	 Commerce	 Dave Peters
	 DCHA	 Ronald Ward
	 DHS	 David Vaughan
	 DOC	 Pablo Rodriguez
	 DYRS	 Andre Phillips
	 FAMS	 David Vaughan
	 FPS	 Chris Addams
	 FRB	 Carlos Font
	 GPO	 Alvin Hardwick
	 METRO	 Brett Chavis 
	 MINT	 Reyes Frias, Jr.
	 MPD	 JD Smith
	 MWAA	 Tom Arroyo
	 NCIS	 Tim Danahey
	 NDW	 Alfonso Oritz
	 NIH	 Kyle McKee 
	 NIST	 Dalia Kulowiec
	 PPD	 Michael Long
	 PSD	 Greg Godwin 
	 SUPCT	 Natalie Blackmon            
	 USCP	 Frank Quick 
	 USPP	 Robert Berretta 
	 USSSUD	 Scott Curry	
	 ZOO	 Derek J. Lapointe	

LODGE INFO
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LODGE #1 GIFT SHOP

The F.O.P. Lodge D.C. #1 Gift 

Shop offers quality apparel, 

keepsakes and collectibles 

designed for active and retired 

members of Lodge, affiliate 

agencies, and their families. 

As a corporate partner of the 

National Law Enforcement 

Officers Memorial Fund, Inc. 

the Gift Shop proudly offers 

quality Memorial collectibles. 

They also carry practical items 

for daily law enforcement use.

www.fopdcgift.com

LODGE INFO
Our Lodge is located at 711 4th Street, NW in downtown 
Washington, DC. The closest metro stop is Judiciary 
Square (Red line), which is conveniently located only 
one block from our building. Other landmarks close to 
us are the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial 
(located one block away at the Judiciary Square Metro 
Stop), the Verizon Center, which is two blocks away, and 
Chinatown/Penn Quarter, which is also only two blocks 
away.

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE HOURS
Our administrative offices are open Monday through 
Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Our general telephone 
number is 202-408-7767.

INTERNET ACCESS
As a service to our members and guests we offer 
complimentary high speed wireless Internet access. 
Please visit our office to obtain the current SSID and 
encryption key. If you don’t know what those are, no 
matter, we also provide guest workstations in our 
administrative office. All wireless connections to the 
Internet are protected by VPN friendly firewalls.

CONFERENCE ROOM
Our conference room is capable of seating approximately 
200 persons. It is equipped with a television, 
speaker phone and full Internet access (both 
wireless and hardwired). Any member wishing to 
reserve the room for a meeting must schedule it in 
advance.  
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In the Spring of 1915, most police officers in the United 
States were underpaid and overworked. Officers were 
prohibited from participating in labor organizations or 
strikes.

During those days, two police officers from Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania met and decided there was a need for 
an organization to improve working conditions and 
represent the thin blue line between crime and society. 
From that simple beginning, the Fraternal Order of 
Police was born and has grown to an organization 
with 275,000 members. The FOP is the largest law 
enforcement organization in the United States. Along 
with civilian associate members from all walks of life; 
the FOP of today continues to represent the interest of 
working police officers.

The Fraternal Order of Police Lodge DC #1 was chartered 
in 1966. The Lodge was later named after the first member 
killed in the line of duty, Officer Jerrard F. Young.

In November of 1977, the FOP Auxiliary to DC Lodge 1 was 
formed, to promote fellowship between police families. 
Their objective is to increase understanding between 
individual officers and their families. The Lodge offers a 
place to voice ideas and concerns. The Lodge promotes 
fraternalism and the opportunity to interact with fellow 
police officers.

The Lodge is composed of members from over 100 
different law enforcement agencies and civilian associate 
members from all walks of life. The Lodge is involved in 
many community projects, charities and social functions 
as well as their efforts to improve law enforcement.   

DC LODGE #1 HISTORY

Officer Jerrard F. Young
End of Watch: 5/21/71
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In the Spring of 1915, most police officers in the United 
States were underpaid and overworked. Officers were 
prohibited from participating in labor organizations or 
strikes.

During those days, two police officers from Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania met and decided there was a need for 
an organization to improve working conditions and 
represent the thin blue line between crime and society. 
From that simple beginning, the Fraternal Order of 
Police was born and has grown to an organization 
with 275,000 members. The FOP is the largest law 
enforcement organization in the United States. Along 
with civilian associate members from all walks of life; 
the FOP of today continues to represent the interest of 
working police officers.

The Fraternal Order of Police Lodge DC #1 was chartered 
in 1966. The Lodge was later named after the first member 
killed in the line of duty, Officer Jerrard F. Young.

In November of 1977, the FOP Auxiliary to DC Lodge 
1 was formed, to promote fellowship between police 
families. Their objective is to increase understanding 
between individual officers and their families. The Lodge 
offers a place to voice ideas and concerns. The Lodge 
promotes fraternalism and the opportunity to interact 
with fellow police officers.

The Lodge is composed of members from over 100 
different law enforcement agencies and civilian associate 
members from all walks of life. The Lodge is involved in 
many community projects, charities and social functions 
as well as their efforts to improve law enforcement.   

FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE
A Brief History



DC Lodge #1  SIMULCAST:  49

®

The emblem adopted by the National Fraternal Order 

of Police is designed to remind the membership of the 

duties that are expected of them as a citizen, a police 

officer and a member of the Lodge. The five-cornered 

star tends to remind us of the allegiance we owe to our 

Flag and is a symbol of the authority with which we are 

entrusted. It is an honor the people we serve bestow 

upon us. They place their confidence and trust in us; 

serve them proudly.

Midway between the points and center of the star is a 

blue field representative of the thin blue line protecting 

those we serve.

The points are of gold, which indicates the position under 

which we are now serving. The background is white, 

the unstained color representing the purity with which 

we should serve. We shall not let anything corrupt be 

injected into our order. Therefore, our colors are blue, 

gold and white.

The open eye is the eye of vigilance ever looking for 

danger and protecting all those under its care while 

they sleep or while awake. The clasped hands denote 

friendship. The hand of friendship is always extended to 

those in need of our comfort.

The circle surrounding the star midway indicates 

our never-ending efforts to promote the welfare and 

advancement of this order. Within the half circle over the 

centerpiece is our motto, “Jus, Fidus, Libertatum” which 

translated means “Law Is a Safeguard of Freedom.”  

ABOUT THE FOP STAR



OPENING HOURS

Mon - Thu: 11:30 am – 1:00am

Fri :  11:30am – 2:00am

Sat: 11:00am – 2:00am

Sunday 11:00am - 12:00am

Silo is conveniently located only 

blocks from Chinatown, the Verizon 

Center and the Convention Center.  

With a focus on local, fresh, modern 

American cuisine, Silo offers culinary 

excellence, genuine hospitality and 

fine craft cocktails.  Silo features 12 

rotating craft beers on tap, as well 

as 20 bottled offerings.  Local spirits 

line the shelves and are perfectly 

displayed in pre-prohibition themed 

cocktails.  The menu changes its 

core features monthly and 

highlights daily specials in step with 

the freshest, seasonal items.  Come 

in, get comfortable and stay a 

while…Silo will take care of the rest.

919 5th St. NW, Washington, DC 20001
Phone:  (202) 290-2233   Email: info@silodc.com

Walking distance from FOP Lodge #1!

[ Advertisement ]
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1421!H!Street!NE!

Washington,!DC!20002!

!

202875882139!

www.thepursuitwinebar.com!

!

Dinner!

Monday!–!Saturday!||!5pm!to!Close!

!

Brunch!

Saturday!and!Sunday!||!11am!–!3pm!

!

Drink Wine. 
Be Happy. 

!
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Jonah Retzinger, Esq.
Robert Rosenberg, Esq.
Carl Rauscher
Thomas Reems, Esq.
Sammy's Liquors 
Angelico Pizzeria 
Susan Duddy, Esq. 
Tamar Finn, Esq. 
Derek Sugimura, Esq. 
John Hoel, Esq. 
Crown Liquors 
Joshua Taylor, Esq.
Joshua Sanderlin, Esq.
John Copley, Esq.
Susan Reatig architects
General Terry Paul
Christopher Tyson, Esq.
Kenneth E Ryan, Esq
Richard Helm, Esq
Curtis Altmann, Esq
Bottom Line Salon
Colette Goodman
Benjamin Trogdon, Esq.
Joseph Onek, Esq.
Arthur Antonelli, Esq.
Kristen Murphy, Esq.
Deford-Sharp Interiors
Gerard Comizio, Esq. 
William Steinman, Esq. 
Charles Walters, Esq. 
Ryan Israel, Esq 
Brian Pandya, Esq. 
Kristine Hanson, Esq. 
Susan Fagan - Long and Foster 
Matt Borrow
Haydees Restaurant
Gordon Lang, Esq.
Scott Richey, Esq. 
Colin Roskey, Esq. 
Jason Klein, Esq 
Christopher Parkinson 
Frank Ames 
The Pursuit Wine Bar 
Kevin Barnett, Esq. 

David Barry Benowitz, Esq.
Bradford Frese, Esq.
Khatchig Parounakian, Esq.
David Pore, Esq.
Joe Molosky, Esq.
John Vail, Esq.
Douglas Richardson
Kevin Richards
Glenn Grant, Esq.
Allison Hester Haddad, Esq.
A Patrick Doyle, Esq.
Allen Dye, Esq.
Kristen Davis, Esq.
Thomas Hampton
Electro World
Megan Barnhill
Michael Joffre, Esq.
Kristen Davis, Esq.
Samuel Wyman
Patricia Wagner, Esq.
Walter Kelley, Esq.
Cameron Cosby, Esq.
Mexican Fruit
Richard Burke, Esq.
Bradford Frese, Esq.
Daniel Broderick, Esq.
Frederick Peters, Esq.
John Cavanaugh, Esq.
Ivan Schlager, Esq.
David Rogers, Esq.
George Waters Consluting Services 
Eric Bouim 
Matthew West, Esq. 
Marianne Horinko, Esq.  
Christopher Todd, Esq. 
Edward Zughaib Esq. 
Anthony Rapa, Esq. 
Andrew Dyer Jr. Esq. 
James Breau-Coldwell Banker 
Robert Bobb Group, LLC
Frederick Waite, Esq.
Gordon Wheeler 
Matomic Operating Company 

John Smith @ Prudential 
Matthew Nolan, Esq. 
Robert Rizzi, Esq. 
The Focus Group 
Frederick Waite, Esq.
David Goldblatt, Esq.
Matthew Comstock, Esq.
Fado Irish Pub
Sean Beller Esq.
Jeffrey Hsu, Esq.
Ace Beverage
Jay Singer, Esq.
Samuel Lancaster, Esq.
Matt Mika Esq.
Thomas B Martin, Esq.
Robert Moffit MD
Greg Wolf, Esq.
Robert Disch, Esq.
Patricia Sweeney, Esq.
Cantina Marina
Flippin Pizza
CAS Driving School
Szechuan House
Old Engine 12
Los Hermanos
Stephen Brophy, Esq.
Mai Thai
Ming's Restaurant
Andrew G. McBride, Esq. 
Queens Cafe & Hookah Bar
David Zook
David Yaffe, Esq.
John Jascott, Esq.
Scott Parven, Esq.
Alfie's DC
Brian Byroker, Esq.
Princess Cafe
Jim O’Connell, Esq.
Samuel Lancaster, Esq.
William Satchell, Esq.
Allen Mitchell & Co.
PGP Development LLC

DC LODGE #1 SUPPORTERS




